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Numbat News 
STRIVE TO EXCEL 

Pingelly PS 

Dates to Remember 
 

 

  Friday September 13 
                              Interschool athletics            

                                 carnival   at Pingelly 
 

 Friday September 27 
                              Pre-primary assembly  

                               Colour run 

                                LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

Lunch Orders 

Monday - Friday -  Arola’s Café Bakery 

Uniform Shop 

Every Monday  from 2.15pm 

Dear PPS Families, 

It’s hard to believe that term 3 is nearing its end!  With a little over 2 weeks remaining, we can enjoy the arrival of Spring and the 

slightly warmer weather.  Just a reminder to please not send children to school before 8:30am.  The number of students arriving 

well before 8:30am is increasing, and with classes not commencing until 8:50am, these students are arriving too early.  Please 

contact the office if the need to drop your child off early occurs. 

Semester 2 Attendance Update 

 

 

Our overall attendance has decreased slightly from the end of week 5 and now sits at 89.3%.  Regular attendance (90% or more) 

has also decreased since week 5 from 71% to 66%.  Year 2 students continue to display strong attendance with an attendance 

rate of 94.1% and have lead the way all term.  Our unauthorised absences have decreased from 50% to 20% which is a great 

outcome.  Please continue to ensure that a note is sent to the class teacher or the office is notified if your child is / has been  

absent. 

Athletics Carnival 

Well done to our 3 factions for their wonderful display of competition, effort and sportsmanship at last week’s faction athletics 

carnival.  It was an excellent day with students giving it all for their factions, cheering enthusiastically and loudly from the      

sidelines.  Well done to Falcons for finishing the day as the winning faction, and to all of our champions and runners up.  A big 

thank you to Mrs Mills, Mrs Parsons and Mrs Ward who worked tirelessly in the days leading up.  Also, a big thank you to our 

P&C and all of our helpers in the lead up and on the day whose contributions ensured a great day for all.   

Interschool Carnival 

Interschool athletics are this Friday, 13th September at the Pingelly Town Oval.  All participating students have been notified of 

their events with notes going home last week.  Congratulations to all students selected to represent Pingelly PS at this year’s 

interschool carnival.  Students travelling with parents are required to be at the oval at 9am for a 9:15am start.  With the weather 

forecast to be in the mid-high 20s, we are all looking forward to a great day for all. 



Pingelly PS  has been very fortunate in   

having Mr Jarred Turner at school, coaching 

students in the fundamentals of volley ball. 

Each class has had sessions with Mr Turner, 

learning technique, rules and game         

etiquette. 

Mr Turner was funded by Sporting Schools. 

School Council Nominations 

As no nominations were received for the vacant parent position on School Council for 2020, the period for nomination has been 

extended to Wednesday 25th September 2019.  Please consider nominating yourself or someone else for this position in 2020.  

Application forms can be found at www.pingellyps.wa.edu.au or at the office. 

Have a great rest of the week, 

 
Rob McArdle 
Principal 
 

Thank you very much to our P&C who helped us purchase the fantastic new shades that were used at the faction  

sports carnival last Wednesday. 

Four shades were purchased ;  one in each of the faction colours of green, red and yellow,  and one for use at      

interschool events.  

With the expected high temperatures for our Interschool carnival this week, the shades will be greatly utilised and 

appreciated. 



Faction Carnival Results 

 

 

800m Open 

 
 

New in 2019 
  

2019 was the first year of running our carnivals in year groups as opposed to running them in age 

groups (which we previously did.) This will put us in line with the running of interschool carnivals. As this 

was an inaugural carnival, every event will be a new time record.  
  

Medallions were handed out for  
Runners Up & Championship winners for the following age groups: 

Year 6  

Year 5 

Year 4  

Year 3  

Year 2  

Year 1 & Under (at the Pingelly PS faction carnival only. Year 2 & under age group is introduced at             

Interschool level)  

  

                                A HUGE thank you to all  of our WONDERFUL volunteers. This 

day could not run without your  help. 

Place Faction Total Points 

1st
 Falcons 423 

2nd
 Eagles 387 

3rd Hawks 329 

Year Winner Faction Pts Runner Up Faction Pts 

Year 1 & U Girls Evie P 

  
F 11 Penelope W 

Hannah W 

F 

H 

9 

9 

Year 1 & U Boys Keith B H 9 Jace H F 7 

Year 2 Girls Jenaveve P H 15 Phoebe K-M 

Kaevian T 

F 

E 

8 

8 

Year 2 Boys Fletcher P F 15 Clay H H 9 

Year 3 Girls Jemma D E 15 Ailie W H 7 

Year 3 Boys Marcus L F 11 Kobi B E 10 

Year 4 Girls Annalyce P H 15 Ava H 

Miranda P 

H 

F 

6 

6 

Yea 4 Boys Kyreece W F 15 Samuel P F 9 

Year 5 Girls Anika D E 20 Kendell C H 11 

Year 5 Boys Cameron J E 20 Sinclair W H 12 

Year 6 Girls Katelyn H H 15 Ella D-O E 13 

Year 6 Boys Mathew T F 20 Nicholas L E 12 

Winner            Girls Katelyn H Hawks 

Runner Up      Girls Kendell C Hawks 

Winner            Boys Cameron J Eagles 

Runner Up      Boys Sinclair W Hawks 



 Pingelly Primary School  

SCHOOL PHOTOS INFORMATION  

 

Our School Photos will be taken on:  

Tuesday 29th of October 2019  

 

 

Class Photos/Portraits:  

• Every Student will have their photo taken, whether they are purchasing photos or not.  

• The school has chosen to use the online ordering system. Your child will be given an online ordering  

instruction slip and a unique student shootkey. Log onto www.msp.com.au and follow the prompts to 

place your order.  

• If you lose your shootkey the school reception will have a copy to quote back to you.  

• The expiry date for online ordering is the 4/11/2019. Any orders received after this date will incur a 

$30.00 archive fee. You can email your order request through to reorders.perth@msp.com.au or call our 

office on 08 9240 8000  
 

Family Photos:  

• Envelopes can be obtained from Administration.  

• Family photos are taken each morning before school.  

• Please ensure that your family envelope and payment are handed to the Photographers on photo day.  

• If you do not have the correct money we will provide any change needed when photos are delivered to 

school.  

• Family photos cannot be ordered online.  
 

Special/Sports Group Photos:  

• If your child is in a Special/Sports photo you will receive a link and password to the online gallery after 

photo day. You can then view and order if required. Photos will be delivered with the school’s bulk order.  
 

Please Note: Class Groups, Individuals and Family Photos are not available to view online.  

An important message from Rachel and Daniel at the school dental van. 

If your child is not enrolled in the dental service, or has not      

received a recall appointment through the mail or via a phone 

call, it is not too late to contact them on 0437202882. 

Please complete any enrolment form you may already have    

received, and return it to the van, even if you do not want your 

child seen. 

If you have a student in high school, even if they are not at      

Pingelly PS, and you would like them to be seen, you can  contact 

the dental van so we can organise enrolment and  an                

appointment for you. 

Mrs Mills’ Year 2/3 class has been busy writing and          

decorating Haiku poems about the 6 Noongar seasons;   

Birak, Bunaru, Djeran, Makuru, Djilba, and Kambarang.  

Haiku is a Japanese style of writing poetry with three lines 

of words and using a certain number of syllables. It          

traditionally evokes images of the natural world.  

What a lovely way to meld two cultures. 

Great work Year 2/3. 



 

Pre-Primary Lilah-Belle C Asha C  

Year 1 Xavier J Sofia O  

Year 2/3 Scarlett M Suevanna R  

Year 3/4 Michael H Kyreece W  

Year 5/6 Nicholas L Sinclair W Kendell C 

 SSS   TTT   RRR   III   VVV   EEE    

DAY DATE EVENT CALENDAR 

Friday September 13 Interschool Carnival - Pingelly 

Friday September 27 Pre-primary assembly - 11.45am 

Friday September 27 Colour run 

Friday September 27 Last day of term 3 

Certif icates  

 

o the  go lden bro om  rec ip ient s  

enni ,  kye ,  yla  & enaveve .  

Interschool Athletics Sports 

 This Friday - September 13 

 Pingelly Town Oval 

 9am for a 9.15am start 

 Bring a chair, hat and sunscreen -    currently Friday’s forecast is for 26° and sunny 

 P&C will be selling morning tea 

 Bring a picnic lunch and enjoy the carnival                              

                                                                          atmosphere. 

    SEE YOU THERE! 


